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President Finley shared that retired faculty member Dennis Duggan passed away on July 2, 2024. 
Dennis was dedicated to service and country, serving in the Vietnam war.  

Dennis started his career at North Central, first as an adjunct faculty member, serving as 
coordinator for the Criminal Justice program as well as teaching government. After earning his 
master’s degree, he continued here at the college as a full-time faculty member teaching 
government and history courses. He also served as the advisor for NCMC's Student Veterans 
Association, helping veteran students adjust to a college environment. 

Our thoughts go out to Dennis’s family, and the many friends and colleagues he had here at North 
Central. More information may be found here: 
https://www.petoskeynews.com/obituaries/ppet0873997 

b. NCMC Placed 3rd in MCCAA Academic School of the Year Honors

On June 17, 2004, the Michigan Community College Athletics Association (MCCAA) announced 
the 2023-24 MCCAA Academic School of the Year Honors. NCMC secured third place out of 24 
teams! Big congrats to our student athletes! We thank Ashley Antonishen and our athletics 
department, and the many faculty and staff who have helped these students along the way! 

President Finley invited Ashley Antonishen to share some more exciting news. Ashley shared that 
the National Junior College Athletic Association (NJCAA) honored student-athletes from across 
the country for their exemplary academic achievements for the 2023-2024 season. Being honored 
from NCMC are four teams which earned a team grade point average of 3.0 or higher: Women’s 
Cross-Country, Women’s Volleyball, Women’s Basketball, and Men’s Cross Country. 

NCMC had one student-athlete named to the NJCAA All-Academic First Team this year: 
Analiese Fredin (McBain, MI/Volleyball). Analiese earned a 4.0 GPA for the 2023-2024 season. 
Six Timberwolves were named to the All-Academic Second Team for earning a grade point 
average between 3.99 and 3.80, and nine Timberwolves were named to the All-American Third 


 
7. FINANCIAL REPORT 

Dr. Tom Zeidel, Vice President for Finance & Facilities was asked by Trustee Fought to provide a 
financial report for June 2024. Tom certified that the financials as of June 2024 are within the adopted 
tentative budget for 2023-24 and noted that reports were prior to aun8ulie



b.  Personnel Committee 
Trustee Etienne shared that this month the Personnel Committee was made aware of three new 



Over the past few years, IT has been working hard to bolster and improve the IT posture on 


